Factsheet for CACIL coursing participants

Now there are two classes for all breeds of group 10 at CACIL coursing. The CACIL class and the
CSS class.

The following breeds of group 5 (Pharao Hound, Podenco Ibicenco, Podenco Canario and Cirneco
dell'Etna) run only in the CSS class. All other breeds (Silken Windsprite, Basenji and Podengo
Portugues), as well as the seniors run according to national requlations.

The differences are minor. The two main differences are shortly explained below.

CACIL - Class

- The participating dog may obtain the CACIL and ResCACIL qualifications, which are
necessary for the International Coursing Champion or the International Beauty and
Performance Champion.

- The owner must declare his intention to obtain the championship at the time of entry (as
before).

- The participating dog must prove that it has taken part in an international dog show (ZK,
OK, GhK or ChK) and a national show (JK, ZK, OK, GhK, ChK) under two different judges
from different countries and that it has received at least the rating "VG

O Transitional solution for 2022: One evaluation of an international show with at
least "VG

CSS -Class

- The participating dog may not be nominated for the CACIL qualification => no
international title possible.
- The participating dog does NOT have to provide proof of a show.

The awarding of national championships (CACL) at international coursing will be clarified at the
IGWR Delegates Assembly on 28 January 2022.

The conditions for the working dog class can also be achieved from the CSS class.

For the international coursing all dogs need an adapted licence card with the corresponding
class.

Dogs with the Swiss licence card can apply for the adapted card at the IGWR dog passport office.
Helena Thum, Weingartenstrasse 16, 3367 Thérigen, Switzerland

The change from the CSS to the CACIL class is possible at any time - even during the year - as
long as the proof has only been achieved in the current year. The licence card must be sent in for
registration.

The change from the CACIL class to the CSS class is only possible at the end of the year.

Breeds running according to national regulations do not have to send their licence to the
passport office.



